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agreed to keep the status quo a while longer, i.e., keep all recertifications on hold and allow those on 
hold to be recertified after 6 years rather than 5.  These decisions are due to the statewide general 
education changes that remain in progress and undecided. 
 
New Business 

Discussion of State-mandated General Education Courses (Existing and Non-existing) 
Karla Davis-Salazar began the discussion by asking the General Education Council to consider what they 
perceive as their role with regard to the state-mandated 15 credit hours, and what the implications are 
for USF.   
 

 hƴŜ ǊŜǇƭȅ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǊƻƭŜ ƛǎ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ Ψquality control.Ω   

 Another response indicated there is nothing we can do, since what the state ultimately decides 
will be mandatory.   

 Questions were raised regarding what mechanism will be put in place to ensure these mandated 
courses are taught effectively and that learning outcomes are being met.   

 Several council members asked about funding for general education courses and how to go 
about obtaining it. 

 Department chairs will decide how many sections of these courses will be needed, based on 
ΨǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƳŀƴŘΦΩ 

 ¢ƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ мр Ƴǳǎǘ ƳŜŜǘ ¦{CΩǎ CY[ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ōŜƴŜŦƛŎƛŀƭ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ. 

 A council member asked whether these state-mandated courses will have to go through the 
usual New Course Proposal process. If it is a new course for USF, then yes. Substantive changes 
to any existing USF courses that are among the state-mandated ones will also require review.  
The GEC process could be abbreviated some to enable state-mandated courses a faster process 
due to the short timing required for these courses to be in place, as reflected in the current 
state timetable. 

 The Chair mentioned that the rule in which all SUS institutions Ψmust accept and offerΩ the 
mandated courses may change. 

 There was discussion of SCH (Student Credit Hours) vs. budget issues. 

 The Provost is interested in lowering the number of general education courses that we offer.  
But the point was made that the faculty own the curriculum. 

 The Provost wants USF general education curriculum to be distinctive.   
 

Discussion of Remaining 15 General Education Hours at the Discretion of Individual Institutions 
Discussion points: 

 This is a good chance to create more interdisciplinary courses. 

 The approved, state-mandated courses should be ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǇƻǎǎƛōƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ¦{CΩǎ мр 
to give those courses ΨŦǊƻȊŜƴ ƻǳǘΩ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ мр ŀƴ Ŝǉǳŀƭ chance to be taken. 

 Additional concern was expressed regarding SCH vs. budget issues. 

 Interdisciplinary courses that are team-taught were recommended. 

 hŦŦŜǊ ΨŦǊŜŜ-ŦƭƻŀǘƛƴƎΩ ŜƭŜŎǘƛǾŜǎ 

 A thematic approach was suggested, i.e., the 15 USF hours could be in a certain general 
education track (which would require approval from the General Education Council). 

 Selected themes/tracks could be formed from existing general education courses. 

 ¢ƘŜ CY[ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ Ƙŀǎ ǎƻƳŜ ΨǇǳǊǇƻǎŜŦǳƭ ǇŀǘƘǿŀȅǎ;Ω GEC could expand upon these. 

 GEC must consider the logistics of multiple themes and create a viable process. 



 ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ άƎŀǘŜƪŜŜǇŜǊέ ŎƻǳǊǎŜǎ 


